
58 AV 5778
A CHASSIDISHER DERHER

Story

לזכות 
הרה"ת ר' דניאל זכריה אליעזר 
וזוגתו מרת פערל ומשפחתם 

שיחיו 
גולדהירש

We merited to be the Rebbe’s shluchim in Mevaseret 
Tziyon since the first year of our marriage. In 5751, when 
the municipal council chair came to the Rebbe for “dollars” 
and thanked the Rebbe for the local Chabad activities, the 
Rebbe responded “Mevaseret will merit to be ‘mevaser’ 
(bring the good tidings) of the true and complete geulah.”

Our children, as young shluchim themselves, play 
an integral role in our shlichus. They enthusiastically 
participate in all the activities and mivtzoim, and are proud 
to be role models of a true yiddishe and chassidishe lifestyle 
for the local children.

Last year, our daughter Chaya Mushka wished to 
upgrade her shlichus work and sought to start a shiur for 
young girls. Since she did not know many young non-
religious girls in town, she felt intimidated to approach 
girls with whom she had very little in common and she was 
unsure of how they would respond to the offer.

For Chof Beis Shvat, we traveled together to the Rebbe 
for the Kinus Hashluchos and we were at the Ohel several 
times during our trip. Being at the Ohel motivates us to be 
more effective in our shlichus, and Mushky strongly wanted 
to succeed in starting the shiur.
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She wrote to the Rebbe her hachlata to begin a new shiur 
for young girls as well as all of the challenges she was facing 
in doing so. She asked for a special bracha that her hachlata 
come to fruition.

Upon landing in Israel I inserted my Israeli SIM card 
into my cell phone and all of my missed messages started 
coming in.

The very first text message to appear on my phone was 
from E.Y., a woman in Mevaseret Tziyon with whom I had 

no previous connection and who is not currently observant. 
She had recently heard about the Beis Chabad and was 
reaching out to me for the first time.

“My daughter and three of her friends would like to 
learn Torah. Can you suggest someone that would be up to 
the challenge?”

Mushky and I stared at the message in disbelief! We 
were overwhelmed with gratitude at the swift fruition of the 
Rebbe’s bracha and the clear sign that Mushky’s upcoming 
shiur was surely a source of nachas ruach for the Rebbe.

Over time, another girl joined the group and a new 
beacon of light is shining in Mevaseret Tziyon bringing the 
world closer to the geulah.  
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